



WICKHAM MARKET PARISH COUNCIL

       MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF
 WICKHAM MARKET PARISH COUNCIL

    HELD VIRTUALLY VIA ZOOM ON MONDAY 22ND JUNE 2020 AT 7:00M 

Present:
Cllr Dick Jenkinson 

Cllr Mike Hawes
Cllr David Chenery

Cllr Robin Cooke



Cllr Emma Lawrence

Cllr Ivor French



Cllr Lisa Sanders

Cllr Sonya Exton
Cllr Alan Biddle

Cllr John Horsnell
Cllr Anne Westover

In attendance: Joanne Peters – Parish Clerk and County Cllr Alexander Nicoll and District Cllr Carol Poulter.  There were 10 members of the public in attendance.
The outgoing Chairman Cllr Jenkinson gave introductions and provided some housekeeping rules and confirmed this meeting would be recorded by the Clerk.
1. Election of Chairperson
Cllr Jenkinson asked for nominations for Chairman and stated he would not be putting himself forward for this role this year.  On behalf of the Parish Council Cllr Biddle thanked Cllr Jenkinson for all his hard work carried out whilst serving within the role of Chairman.  Cllr Biddle nominated Cllr French to take on this role, Seconded by Cllr Sanders.  There were no other nominations.  Cllr French was Unanimously Elected as Chairman.  Cllr Exton also thanked Cllr Jenkinson for all his hard work carried out and congratulated Cllr French.

The Clerk confirmed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office form would be signed and witnessed by the Clerk within the next few days.
Cllr French thanked the Parish Council for electing him as Chairman.  He also thanked Cllr Jenkinson for all his hard work and time put into serving as the Chairman for the past 6 years.
2.  Election of Vice Chairperson
The Chairman asked for nominations for Vice Chairperson.  The Chairman nominated Cllr Chenery, Seconded by Cllr Biddle.  There were no other nominations.  Cllr Chenery was Unanimously Elected as Vice Chairman.  

The Clerk  confirmed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office form would be signed and witnessed by the Clerk within the next few days.

3.  Open Public Session
The Chairman closed the meeting to allow members of the public to comment.
A member of the public congratulated the Chairman on being elected and thanked Cllr Jenkinson for all his hard work whilst serving within the role of Chairman.
       To receive a report from Suffolk County Councillor Alexander Nicoll 
       County Cllr Nicoll congratulated the Chairman on being elected and offered his personal thanks 

       to Cllr Jenkinson for all his hard work carried out whilst serving as Chairman.
 County Cllr Nicoll reported on matters relating to Sizewell C and reported he had been 

 focussing on traffic issues in respect of Wickham Market and stated there were some signs of   

 progress regarding these matters.  
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 He stated in his view if the DCO was accepted there would be huge issues on how Parishes  

 engage with the Planning Inspectorate during the current times.  
 He reported on Climate Change activities and stated a Policy Development Panel at SCC have  

 been working behind the scenes to come up with some practical responses to come up with  

 some resolutions to put forward in respect of the Climate Emergency declared earlier this 
 year.  He confirmed that he would look forward to sharing the outcome of this.

 Bentwater’s Park – Cllr Nicoll raised concerns regarding traffic and air quality on this site and 
 surrounding areas and confirmed he had attended meetings with Cabinet Member County Cllr 
 Andrew  Reid and ESC and had now managed to get a meeting with Transport Consultants in 
 order to try and improve matters relating to the volume of HGV’s that travel to and from the 
 park.
       Finally, County Cllr Nicoll reported his Locality Grant for 2019/20 had been rolled over and he 

       would be happy to support any future projects.  The Chairman thanked County Cllr Nicoll for 

       his report.

      Cllr Exton asked when the Climate Change information would be available.  County Cllr Nicoll 

      stated he would go back to the member and make enquires.  Cllr Westover also confirmed that 

      the Parish Council had received a survey from the Groundwork Trust.   
      To receive a report from Suffolk Coastal District Councillor Carol Poulter
      District Cllr Poulter had submitted a written report to which had been circulated to all 

      Councillors.  District Cllr Poulter congratulated the Chairman on being elected and thanked Cllr 

      Jenkinson for all his hard work.  She reported on matters relating to the pandemic and stated the 

      sense of Community examples had been outstanding during this difficult time across East 

      Suffolk.
      District Cllr Poulter gave details regarding a new grass cutting regime being carried out by ESC.  

      She reported she also had concerns regarding Sizewell C and would be attending a JLAG 
      Meeting in the near future.  County Cllr Nicoll stated the JLAG meeting due to be held would 

      be an important one as they were at a point whereby Parishes must stay united in taking this 
      matter forward and stated his voice would not be mute in getting the Parishes concerns across.  
      District Cllr Poulter stated she agreed with County Cllr Nicoll and advised that she would be 
      attending the JLAG meeting on behalf of the local MP.  The Chairman thanked District Cllr 
      Poulter and County Cllr Nicoll for their comments.
The Chairman reconvened the meeting at 7:30pm
4.   To receive Apologies for Absence
Apologies were accepted from Cllr Nobbs.  On behalf of Cllr Nobbs the Clerk reported that he did not agree with any virtual meetings and felt they were unfair to those who may have wished to attend but were unable to do so.
5.
To receive Councillors Declarations of Interest
      Cllrs Horsnell and Westover declared Non-Pecuniary interests as they are plot holders on the 
      Glebe Allotment site.  Cllr Hawes declared a Non-Pecuniary interest as he is a member of WM 

      Bowls Club. 

      5.1. To Consider any Dispensations
      None received.
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6.   To approve the draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 20th January 2020 

      (note the March 2020 meeting was cancelled due to Covid-19)

      The minutes of the meeting were Approved by the Council who RESOLVED that the 

      minutes should be signed by the Chairman when convenient as a true and correct record.
7.   Election of Committees, Working Groups & Representatives for 2020/2021
      The Council RESOLVED the following Appointments:-

      Committees:-
      Planning – Cllrs Hawes, Nobbs, Lawrence, Sanders, French & Exton
      Finance & General Purpose – Cllrs Biddle, French, Chenery, Lawrence & Cooke
      Environment & Leisure – Cllrs Chenery, Cooke, Horsnell, Jenkinson, Westover, Josie Hopps & 
      Mick Miller

      Neighbourhood Plan – Cllrs Jenkinson, Cooke, Exton, Westover & George Hering, 
      Roger Theobald, Ray Lewis & Arthur Stansfield

      Staffing & Personnel – Cllrs French, Horsnell, Chenery & Biddle

      Working Groups:-

      Traffic & Parking – Cllrs Jenkinson & Chenery.  Cllr Sanders suggested going forward that a 

      Task Group could be set up to take any projects forward.  It was agreed membership of this 
      group would be a formal agenda item at the next Parish Council meeting. 
      Sizewell – Cllrs Exton, Westover, Chenery & Arthur Stansfield & Fiona Judge.  Cllr Biddle 

      suggested the Sizewell WG and the Traffic & Parking WG could possibly be combined.  Cllr 

      Jenkinson stated he disagreed with this suggestion.  It was agreed this matter would also be 

      considered at the next meeting.
      Representatives:-
      Cemetery Group – Cllrs Hawes & Westover, Linda Merriam (Cemetery Clerk) & Jo Peters
      Markets – Jo Peters, Cllr Exton & Mary Hawes
      Allotments (Glebe) Robbie Gladwell, (Simons Cross) Mick Miller

      Village Hall Management Committee (CIO) – Cllr Sanders.  Action: Cllr Biddle to liaise with 

      Philip Tallent, Chairman, VH CIO
      Village Hall New Build Group – Cllrs Biddle & Lawrence

      SALC - Cllr Chenery

      Tree Warden – Cllr Anne Westover & Cllr Sonya Exton
      Footpaths – Adrian Clarke.  Cllr Westover asked if monitoring the Rights of Way around the 

      village was being carried out as this needs to be monitored and suggested that a Rights of 
      Way officer may need to be sought.
      Campaign to Save Our Rural Roads – Cllr French

      All Saints Youth Club - Cllr French
      Wickham Market Partnership – Cllr Jenkinson

      Webmaster – Jo Peters 

      Police Liaison Representative – Cllr French
8.   Parish Council Matters
8.1 - To approve and adopt the Parish Council’s GDPR Privacy Notice 
The Parish Council RESOLVED to adopt the Privacy Notice as seen.
8.2 – To agree a date for an Extraordinary Meeting to be held to consider the Traffic 

Report compiled by the T & P WG Sub-Group & to discuss Sizewell C
      Cllr Exton stated these were two separate matters and thanked those who had compiled the 
      traffic report and confirmed there would need to be some amendments made to the report prior 
      to it being published.  
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      The Chairman stated a separate meeting would need to be held to discuss the two matters 
      relating to Sizewell C and the Traffic and Parking Sub-Group report.  Cllr Horsnell offered his 
      assistance on discussing background matters relating to the traffic report at the appropriate time. 
      The Chairman advised these items would be separate items at the Extraordinary meeting to be 
      held.  Cllr Jenkinson stated he believed these were two separate issues and the way forward 
      would be for the Parish Council to look at the traffic report and carry out any amendments in 
      order to then decide what would be done with it and this has no relation to the Sizewell Working 
      Group.  He reported that the Sizewell Working Group had attended a series of meetings with 
      EDF Energy and SCC and for those meetings there was input from those members of the Sub-
      Group who contributed to this report, but these two matters were completely separate.  Cllr 
      Westover disagreed and felt there was a huge relation to Sizewell and therefore there was a big 
      overlap between the two issues.  The Chairman stated that he hoped at the Extraordinary 
      meeting with the two separate agenda items could hopefully enable the two groups to come up 
      with a suitable agreement for a way to move forward.
      Cllr Exton provided details regarding the meetings held with EDF/SCC to date and reported on 

      the agreed attendance of representatives who should attend these meetings.  She stated there 
      were links within the traffic report which could assist the Sizewell Working Group and it was 

      important that the working group worked with neighbouring parishes so they could work 
      together in order to get the message across to EDF as it is felt they have not consulted, nor has 
      there been sufficient information during the consultation process.  Cllr Exton stated time is not 
      on their side and therefore it would be beneficial if the Parish Council could look at the traffic 
      report in order to see if there were any items that could assist the Sizewell Working Group 
      sooner rather than later.

      Cllrs Westover and Exton gave an update on the progress the Sizewell Working Group have 
      made to date and reported there had been 3 meetings with EDF and stated they were grateful to 
      County Cllr Nicoll for being present at these meetings and for making his voice heard.  She 
      advised that EDF had not come up with any mitigation options and the Working Group were in 
      the process of putting together a checklist which will in time be forwarded to EDF ahead of the     

      next meeting on 13th July 2020.
      Cllr Westover stated once the decision had been made in respect of the DCO application they 
      would produce an update to be circulated via the round robin.  She confirmed once the Section 
      56 process is triggered by EDF that JLAG had confirmed a meeting would be set up for Town 
      and Parish Councils to attend.  Cllr Westover reported that EDF have confirmed no details for 
      mitigation had been included within the DCO which is very concerning. She raised concerns 
      regarding the consultation process for the DCO and felt this could prove very difficult.
      Cllr Hawes stated the Extraordinary meeting to discuss the traffic report needs to be held as 

      soon as possible.  Cllr Biddle stated he felt that Sizewell C was more important at this moment 

      in time.  Cllr Hawes agreed but felt the traffic report needed to be looked at and provided details 
      regarding an accident he had recently witnessed on the B1078.  

      Cllr Jenkinson stated the traffic report could not be released outside of the Parish Council in its 

      current format.  Councillors RESOLVED that an Extraordinary meeting would be held in the 
      near future and the Sizewell Working Group’s checklist would be circulated to all Councillors as 
      a draft.
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9.   Update on outstanding Parish Council Matters

9.1 - Wickham Market Off Street parking charges update
Cllr Jenkinson gave details regarding the recent changes to off-street car parking charges and raised concerns that the £10 car park permits had not been reinstated as to his understanding from Cllr Brooks the old charges were currently being held in place.  Cllr Poulter stated she was not aware that Cllr Jenkinson had been in discussion with Cllr Brooks and reported that there had been 113 responses to the recent consultation from Wickham Market and this was the most responses received from a village/town throughout East Suffolk with the major issue being the monthly parking permits.  She confirmed that she would look into this matter and stated she felt that things had moved on and would bring the Parish Council up to date as soon as possible.
9.2 - Village Hall, Bowls Club & Football Club leases update 

The Clerk reported she had now received a response from Andrew Flemming at Blocks solicitors and had also received the final draft for the Bowls Club which she hoped could be an agenda item at the July meeting in order so this could be finalised.  She confirmed the VH CIO were not happy with their draft lease as they do not feel it is written in plain English so she had asked Blocks Solicitors to simplify this and if they were not willing to do so then the only option would be for the Parish Council to consider changing solicitors.
      9.3 – Parish Council’s Objectives and Core functions update

      Cllr Jenkinson stated this document had been considered by all Committees apart from the 
      Neighbourhood Plan Committee.  He reported on the reasons as to why it was important that 

      this document is approved and published and suggested that the new Chairman reviewed this 

      document in order to take it forward for approval.
10. Clerk’s Report

      10.1 – 2019/20 End of Year Accounts and Internal Audit update
      The Clerk reported the 2019/20 End of Year Accounts were currently with Heelis & Lodge the 

      internal auditors and these would be approved at the July Parish Council meeting.  She reported 

      the end of year balances for 2019/20 were as follows:-

      Bank Balances as at 31st March 2020 

      Current Account – £32,909.08, Business Savings Account - £15,775.38

      Earmarked Reserves - £13,921.44, General Reserves - £32,446.71
11. Finance and Legal Matters
      11.1 - Bi-monthly accounts – April/May 2020

      A copy of these had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  Approval was 

      Proposed by Cllr Biddle, Seconded by Cllr Jenkinson.  All in Favour.

      11.2 - To review & approve cheque signatories for the Barclays Current Account 

      The Clerk confirmed at present the signatories consisted of Cllrs Jenkinson, Cooke and 

      Hawes.  The Council RESOLVED that Cllrs French, Cooke, Hawes and Sanders would be 

      appointed as cheque signatories for the Barclays Current Account.  Action – Parish Clerk/RFO 
      to amend bank mandate.
12. Environmental & Leisure Committee update

      Cllr Chenery reported the removal of the Village Sign had been postponed due to Covid-19.  He 
      reported he was attending a meeting with the Chairman and NJB Contractors regarding the 
      drainage issues at Simons Cross Playing Field on Friday 25th June.  He reported on cemetery 
      issues and advised that it had been brought to light that there is a problem with rabbit damage 
      and the Hayward family had carried out some pest control to which discussions regarding costs 
      were currently taking place.  He advised that going forward this matter would have to be 
      budgeted for.  Cllr Chenery reported the Cemetery Regulations were almost complete and now 
      that Church Pightle was in the Parish Council’s ownership a tree management plan would need 
      to be looked into in the Autumn.
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      He confirmed the fire damaged Plane trees had now been pollarded and further work to the 
      other trees would be carried out during the Winter.  He reported that a new tree has been planted 
      in the Memorial Garden and more planting was being planned for this area. 
      Finally, Cllr Chenery advised on Allotment matters and reported there was a pest control 
      problem on the Glebe Allotment site including moles, mice and pigeons attacking the crops to 
      which Ray Lewis had offered to raise with the Allotment Association in order to look at a way 
      forward. 
13. Neighbourhood Plan Committee update
      Cllr Jenkinson reported as follows:-
      The last full Neighbourhood Plan committee meeting was held on 11 Feb 20 and the minutes are 

      on the website. The meeting on 10 March 20 was abandoned before it started. The coronavirus 
      lockdown started shortly after that and the April meeting was cancelled. The virtual 
      Neighbourhood Plan committee meeting planned for the 12 May 20 was also cancelled as key 
      members would not attend this virtual meeting. 

      The Neighbourhood Plan has been amended taking into account all Regulation 14 comments. It 
      has been reviewed unofficially buy East Suffolk Council’s Principle Planner and their Design 

      and Conservation department.   The recommendations that they have made are now being 
      incorporated into the plan. 

      The requirement for a car park has been removed from the Neighbourhood Plan.  This is mainly 

      because East Suffolk Council have removed the £10 monthly parking permits for the long stay 
      car park.  This fact, combined with the unknown aftereffects of the Coronavirus pandemic, have 

      led to this decision.

      A request has been received from a landowner for us to consider land for development that has 

      previously been rejected.  This will be considered at the next meeting which is planned for 14 

      Jul 20.

      Work is continuing on the three remaining documents to be completed that are required to be 

      submitted as supporting documentation to be submitted with the plan at Regulation 16.  These 

      are:- The Habitats Regulation Assessment, The Strategic Environmental Assessment and The 

      Consultation Statement.

14. Finance & General Purpose Committee update
      Cllr Biddle reported their last Committee meeting had been held socially distancing on 23rd 

      March 2020 and at that meeting they Approved the Parish Council’s Risk Assessment, Asset 

      Register and Internal Financial Controls.  The Committee RESOLVED to cancel the Annual 

      Parish Meeting due to Covid-19.  Cllr Biddle confirmed the Committee had also RESOLVED 
      at this meeting for various powers to be delegated to the Parish Clerk in conjunction with the 

      Committee Chairman and one other Committee member.
15. Planning Committee update (Planning Appendix attached)

      Cllr Sanders reported no Planning Committee meetings have been held during lockdown and 

      any planning applications received have been dealt with via email consultation.  She reported a 

      letter of complaint has been submitted to ESC regarding a planning application in which has 

      been approved by ESC during the lockdown period despite objections being raised by the 

      Planning Committee.
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16. Correspondence
      The Clerk gave details regarding correspondence received from a local resident as follows:-

      “As we are effectively at a yearend would it be possible for councillors to give either a verbal or 

      written short report of their year’s work in their representative roles please?  The public do not 

      always appreciate just how much work can be involved in these ancillary roles.”    

     There was a brief discussion and it was felt by Councillors that this would not be necessary.  

      Cllr Sanders also stated if these residents were interested in finding out what the Parish 

      Council do then they were more than welcome to attend meetings.

      The Clerk gave details regarding correspondence received from two young local residents in 

      respect of Black Lives Matter asking permission to place a poster within the Parish Council’s 
      noticeboard and possibly place some boards within the bus shelter.  Cllr Sanders stated in her 
      view this was a very important matter and the Parish Council do support it and in fact all lives 
      matter and therefore one group should not be given more importance than another.
      Cllr Exton stated in her view black lives have not mattered up until this point.  Cllr Cooke stated 

      he felt the Parish Council should support this matter and respect the views of the young local 

      residents.  Further to a brief discussion it was suggested the local residents could also contact 
      the school to enquire about taking this matter forward.  It was RESOLVED that an A4 poster 
      could be sited within the noticeboard on the Hill and in the Library.  Action – Clerk to respond 

      to local residents.
      The Chairman asked permission to suspend Standing Orders in order to continue the 
      meeting.  This was Unanimously Agreed by the Council.
      The Clerk gave details regarding correspondence received from a local resident regarding the 

      B1078 close to Potsford Farm and advised they had asked if some horse riding warning signs 

      could be erected.  A copy of this correspondence had also been circulated to all Councillors 

      prior to the meeting.  The Clerk confirmed she had spoken to Cllr Nobbs regarding this matter 
      and he had stated that Leveringham Parish Council would be responsible for erecting these 
      signs.  Cllr Chenery reported which ever Parish applies for these signs they would need to 
      address their concerns to Suffolk County Highways.  Cllr Jenkinson stated one sign could be 
      placed in the Leveringham Parish and one within Wickham Market and therefore he felt the 
      Parish Council needed to address this matter.

      The Clerk gave details regarding correspondence received from a local resident regarding 
      speeding and dangerous driving occurring on the High St.  A copy of this correspondence had 
      also been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  Cllr Exton confirmed EDF have 

      been carrying out some traffic surveys.  Cllr Jenkinson provided details regarding these surveys 

      and stated the T & P WG have been well aware of the traffic issues in this area and a public 

      meeting was held but unfortunately none of the suggested measures could be funded and this is 

      the reason why the T & P WG Sub-Group have written their report.
17. Dates of future meetings
      It was agreed an Extra-ordinary meeting needed to be held and the next Parish Council meeting 
      would be held on Monday 27th July 2020 at 7:00pm via Zoom.  Action - Date of 
      Extraordinary meeting to be confirmed.  
      It was agreed future Committee meetings would be held as an when required via Zoom.
The Chairman thanked Councillors and members of the public for their attendance and formally closed the meeting at 9:15pm

Signed:………………………………………… 
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PLANNING APPENDIX 
15.1 Applications considered since the last meeting:-
Planning Ref: DC/20/1429/FUL
Address: 58 High Street, Wickham Market 
Proposal: Change of Use of building to revert to former domestic use.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  No decision has been made by East Suffolk Council to date.
Planning Ref: DC/20/1895/FUL
Address: Land Adjacent 6 Spring Lane, Wickham Market

Proposal: Proposed detached 3 bedroom dwelling

The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the following grounds:-

· Over-development of the site.
· Access on the narrow Spring Lane would present a hazard and parking outside the proposed dwelling would cause congestion on an already hazardous narrow lane.
No decision has been made by East Suffolk Council to date.
15.2 Update on existing applications:-

Planning Ref: DC/20/0623/FUL

Address: Courtyard Barn, Little Lane, Wickham Market

Proposal: Proposed glazed canopy to rear of dwelling together with alterations.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  This application has been Granted by East Suffolk Council with 3 Conditions.

Planning Ref: DC/20/0941/FUL

Address: Orchard House, 12 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Erection of detached ancillary outbuilding to house existing outdoor swimming pool and associated works.  
The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application and were pleased to note the applicant is using recycled plastic and solar PV materials.  This application has been Granted by East Suffolk Council with 3 Conditions.

This application has been Granted by East Suffolk Council with 3 Conditions.

Planning Ref: DC/20/0270/FUL

Address: Cherry Tree Cottage, 65 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal Change of use of outbuilding to holiday let and regularisation of previous planning approval (DC/17/4863/FUL)
The Planning Committee Strongly Objected to the Change of Use and this application on the following grounds:-

If the application for a holiday let would have come before the Planning Committee prior to this application the Committee would have definitely Objected to the plans.  It was strongly felt that the applicant has blatantly ignored planning rules and regulations and permission was given for a cart lodge not a holiday let.

The following concerns were highlighted:-

Hours of opening – there will hours of opening

No building regulations would have been undertaken

Council Tax avoidance – holiday let open 12 months per year

Application Form has been completed incorrectly

Effects on residential amenities
It was agreed the Objections would be as follows:-

· It was felt this was an overdevelopment of the site.

· Appearance of the development is not in keeping with surrounding properties.

· Parking implications for neighbouring properties as it was pointed out that sometimes neighbours cannot enter their property due to the number of cars on the driveway.

· Vehicle Parking Relevance question on application – The applicant answered No – it was felt that this was in fact the incorrect answer.

· Overall lack of parking facilities. 

· Severe concerns were raised regarding the increase of cars.

· Noise Impact – It was felt that the wooden structure was too close to neighbours fence.

· Not all neighbouring properties were not consulted and impact on these properties must be taken into consideration.
The Planning Committee felt this application was an attempt to go against planning laws and this could then set a precedent in the village going forward.
This application has been Granted by East Suffolk Council with 6 Conditions.

Planning Ref: DC/20/0338/FUL
Address: Land and Buildings North of 78, High Street, Wickham Market

Proposal: Construction of single storey side extension and conversion of former coach house to form single dwelling and creation of new access drive.
The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the following grounds:-

· The footprint of the proposed extension appears larger than the existing property.

· Overdevelopment of the site.

· Clarification is sought as to if this property would be used as a Holiday Let.

· Loss of Green Space.

· Ecological concerns were raised regrading removal of further corridor provision for wildlife.

· Appearance – It was felt the proposal was not in keeping with surrounding properties.

· Concerns were raised in respect of access.
No decision has been made by East Suffolk Council to date.

Planning Ref: DC/20/0354/VOC

Address: Deben Mill, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Variation of Condition 2 on Application DC/17/0011/FUL (Proposed extension to existing storage barn forming new storage building, customer sales and office areas)
The Planning Committee recommended Approval the new solar panels as there were no plans for a proposed extension.  This application has been Granted by East Suffolk Council with 6 Conditions.

Planning Ref: DC/20/0009/PN3

Address: Gelham Hall, Gelham Hall Rd, Wickham Market

Proposal: Prior Notification - Change of use to existing redundant agricultural building to convert to one single dwelling.  Retention of existing due pitch roofs and replacement of mono pitch roof, new internal partitioning, dry lining to external walls, new floor laid above existing floor slab, insertion of replacement and new windows and doors and installation of new roof lights.  Remedial works as identified by structural report.
The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  No decision has been made by East Suffolk Council to date.

Planning Ref: DC/20/0131/FUL
Address: 91 High Street, Wickham Market

Proposal: Demolition of existing timber/glass conservatory and erection of a single rear extension.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  No decision has been made by East Suffolk Council to date.

Planning Ref: DC/14/3579/VOC
Address: Parma Industries, 123 High St

Proposal: Variation of condition No 2 - C12/0853 - Erection of 11 residential dwellings (existing buildings to be removed) (Revised scheme)
The Planning Committee were impressed with the original proposals but concerns were raised regarding the new scheme as it was felt it did not offer an attractive boundary to the development.  The existing boundary is as per the retrospective planning application and is not yet acceptable.  The planting in the gardens needs to be enhanced and there needs to be an attractive in keeping edging to the flower beds to prevent the contents spilling out onto the pavements.  The pavements also need reinstating to match the original rather than the concrete that has been patched up and finally whatever edging detail is agreed needs to be carried out to across all four properties.  No decision has been made by ESC. to date. 
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